
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 27, 2022 

 

 

Rep. Rosa DeLauro     Rep. Kay Granger  

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC, 20515    Washington, DC 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Orange County Health Authority’s (CalOptima) Care Traffic 

Control project. They are located at 505 City Pkwy W, Orange, CA 92868. 

 

CalOptima’s Care Traffic Control initiative would establish a single coordinated data system to 

digitally manage the health of Orange County’s Medi-Cal beneficiaries across the continuum of 

care. Health care workers, social service providers and law enforcement would be able to access 

patient history, facilitate real-time navigation to resources, and record information to support 

predictive modeling that will anticipate future needs. Currently, there are several barriers to 

coordinated care for both unhoused and housed Medi-Cal beneficiaries in Orange County. 

Notably, the lack of centralized data sharing prevents health and social service providers from 

accessing the history of each encountered member. As the sole Medi-Cal managed care plan in 

Orange County, CalOptima currently serves nearly 880,000 members, including more than 

10,000 members that may be experiencing homelessness. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

______________________ 

J. Luis Correa 

Member of Congress 


